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MESSAGE FROM
THE HEADTEACHER

Dear Parents and Carers,

It seems that summer has finally arrived this week! I hope you are all well and are finally enjoying some
warmer weather.

Yesterday marked the start of the formal examination period with the first GCSE examination of the
summer taking place. Over the next 6 weeks or so all of our Year 11 and Year 13 students will be
completing their GCSEs and A Levels and we wish them every success. Last Friday we held a great
Leavers Day for our Year 13s and on Tuesday this week our Year 11s got to enjoy a morning with no
lessons to just enjoy spending time with friends before the examinations really get going. Whilst normal
lessons for Year 11 and 13 have now ended we are all still very much here to help so if any Year 11 or
Year 13 student needs our support at any time in the coming months, please do just get in touch. All
information concerning the examinations is on our website here.

Whilst this will be our main focus for the next few weeks, of course we still have five other year groups
in school and a lot will be happening. Next week we are holding a ‘wear it green’ day on Thursday 16th
May as part of our work to support mental health week. Students are invited to wear 1 item of green
clothing on the day but will still need their blazer as usual.

Whilst mentioning blazers, can I please ask for your support in insisting that your son still wears his
blazer to school. We are starting to see students leaving blazers at home and bringing Hoodies in
instead. If we do get a period of very hot weather in the summer then as usual we will relax the blazer
rule, but we are a long way from that yet and the expectation is still clearly that all students should be
wearing a blazer.

We are also planning two events for this summer. Our Founders Day will be held on Friday 18th July and
will see us again celebrating the history of the school for the day through a range of fun activities. If any
parent / carer feels you can contribute to this then please do let us know by contacting
Stacey.Sommerville@holcombegrammar.tsat.uk

We are also introducing a Key Stage 3 celebration evening which will be held on Thursday 27th June.
Look out for much more information on this in the coming weeks.

I hope you and your families are well and I look forward to updating you further in two weeks time.

Mr L Preston
Headteacher

https://www.holcombegrammar.org.uk/learn-with-us/examination-information/
mailto:Stacey.sommerville@holcombegrammar.tsat.uk


Our students have been involved in a number of
brilliant activities over the couple of weeks. Please
take a moment to read through these fantastic
opportunities.
To be brought back to this page, please click the Holcombe Grammar logo in the top right
hand corner of each page.
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Follow Us on Social Media

STAY
CONNECTED
See all of the enjoyable and engaging activities we get involved in throughout the year. 
Follow us on our social media channels.

@TSATHolcombe @tsat_holcombegrammarschool@TSAT - Holcombe Grammar School
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https://twitter.com/TSATHolcombe
https://www.instagram.com/tsat_holcombegrammarschool/#
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100064126174467


What is the Hardship Fund?

The Hardship Fund is a source of financial help
available to all registered full time school students.

The aim of the fund is to help the students who
have difficulties paying for:

CAN WE HELP?

Curriculum trips, visits and year group residentials 1.
Uniform, shoes or sports kit2.
Emergency travel expenses3.

Equipment to access individual studies4.

Payments from the
fund do not need to be

repaid

Please scan the QR
code below or click this
link to see how we can

help:

Scan me

https://www.holcombegrammar.org.uk/site-hgs/assets/files/4572/free_school_meals_eligibility_and_pupil_premium_application_form_2022_3.pdf


As mentioned in our previous letter regarding the Digital Learning update, we are pleased to announce
that there is a new Digital Learning area on the Holcombe Grammar school website. This area will be
regularly updated with information and tools to support you and your child, but if there is anything else
you wish to have access to or need support with, please let me know via email
emma.morris@holcombegrammar.tsat.uk

The page can be found under ‘Our School’ and ‘Quick Links’, alternatively please follow this link.

DIGITAL LEARNING
UPDATE

mailto:emma.morris@holcombegrammar.tsat.uk
https://www.holcombegrammar.org.uk/our-school/digital-learning/


In the termly Student Voice Survey with my A level Psychologists, we focussed on the revision
techniques which have been used effectively in past prelim exams and in the lead up to the external
examinations. 

I hope all our students preparing for end of year tests, GCSEs or A levels benefit from the techniques
below. 

The students do not use just one technique but a variety, but key was having a daily and weekly
schedule, organising their different subjects and the topics which were their priority.

Tellulah , Year 13 "Using past exam papers from exam websites, completing them in timed conditions
and then using the exam mark schemes". This technique can be powerful using your green pen review to
add details, corrections and write model top band answers. To add challenge, students can complete the
questions in timed and silent conditions, preparing for the exam. 

Using Personal learning checklists (PLCs) to red, amber and green (RAG) the topics from the exam course
you confidently understand, need to review or don't understand, is an excellent starting point for
planning revision.

To read more tips, please click here.

HELPFUL REVISION TIPS
By Mrs Jhaj

https://www.holcombegrammar.org.uk/blog-articles/helpful-revision-tips/


With exam season starting, please may we bring your attention to the following poster.

EXAM PAPER SCAMS





Year 11 were bid farewell and good luck in style on 7th May, with students receiving prizes as well as
shirt signing, sports of the school field and pizza. 

Despite train strikes and some disruption in the local area, it was fantastic to see the majority of
students making the effort to attend the festivities and conducting themselves in a respectful and
positive manner. 

Both the Senior Leadership team, their Head of Year, tutors and teachers took part in the days events
and enjoyed the sunshine reflecting and celebrating on the successes and efforts of all in Year 11. 

YEAR 11 LEAVERS EVENT

We wish you all the best of luck in your upcoming exams, and look forward to welcoming you back on
site for results day in August. 



Last June, a group of
Year 12 Media and
Art students were
invited to Black
Hangar Studios by ex-
student Ryan Gray
who now works as
Head of Post-
Production and has
been working on a
new WW1 film. The
students were invited
to take part in a tour
of the studio and
were asked to be
used as extras for the
opening sequence of
the film and Ryan has
now shared some
exclusive images
which have been
edited ready to be
part of the sequence.
We are eagerly
awaiting the details
of the premiere!

YEAR 12 MEDIA TRIP



KS3
Our Year 8 cohort completed their KS3 assessment which covered 4 major topics taught this year with
varying exam skills and techniques also being practiced and applied. In light of some of the responses we
would also like to encourage all of our Year 7, 8 and 9 Students to access the Learning Journeys available
on the school website curriculum section, as well as the Knowledge Banks for each of the topics covered.
Please check with your teacher if they have uploaded it anywhere else in addition to the Teams folder
where all Knowledge banks so far studied can be found.

The Geography Team would also like to encourage students to make use of Seneca and BBC Bitesize to
improve their work and notes.

If you would like any advice on how best to revise, please speak with Mr Holdstock or Mrs Obee for
some additional hints, tips and tricks.

KS4
Whilst Year 10 are now completing the content for their first GCSE exam paper to be sat in Summer
2025, we are also bidding goodbye and good luck to our Year 11 cohort. We wish them every success in
their exams.

KS5
Year 12 are forging ahead with their content studies, interweaving practicing exam timings and skills
whilst preparing to start their Coursework project shortly.

Mrs Obee and Mrs Sommerville would like to wish our Year 13 cohort good luck in their exams.
Remember, "Nothing is impossible. The word itself says 'I'm Possible'” – Audrey Hepburn. 

GEOGRAPHY



PE CLUBS ATTENDANCE








